 Parish of Stanstead

Draft Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council

Held on Thursday, 26th July 2016
Present     Cllr. J. Boyes, Cllr. N. Theobald, and Cllr D Wilson, Cllr C. Johnsen Cllr. G. Lee and Mr M Holt(BDC)
01.07.16
The Chairman welcomed those present to the meeting, opening business at 20.00 hours. Apologies were received from Cllr Cleveland, Mr S Plumb (BDC), and Mr D Kemp (SCC)
02.07.16    There was one declaration of interest from Cllr Theobold re item 06.07.16 ref B/16/00803
03.07.16    There were no Applications for Dispensation.
04.07.16    All were in agreement to sign the minutes of the 26th May 2016 and 30th June 2016    as true records
05.07.16    Public Forum.
1. There were two comment from members of the public. The first was about flooding at the bottom of Lower St and the second regarding a dog in the playground area being discussed under item 07.07.16    Playground
2. Police Report. None.
3. County Councillors Report. This was given and is available on Stanstead Village Website. 
4. District Councillors Report. Devolution Consultation Document has been written. Babergh DC are moving to Endeavour House in Ipswich probably in April 2017.The Chief Executive of Babergh DC left on 3rd August 2016 and Deborah Cadman is acting Chief Executive. Babergh DC are looking for sites for Travellers & Gypsies.
06.07.16
To Consider Planning Applications
(Cllr Theobold left the room)

Applications Received:

B/16/00803 | Erection of single storey side/rear extension. | Plover Cottage, Upper Street, Stanstead, SUDBURY, CO10 9AT

The Parish Council unanimously voted that they had no objection this proposal 

(Cllr Theobold returned to the room)

B/16/00805 | Outline - Erection of dwelling following demolition of existing garage and formation of new means of access. | Copperfields, Upper Street, Stanstead, SUDBURY, CO10 9AT
The Parish Council unanimously voted that they objected to this proposal and the clerk to send a letter to planning which can be seen on the Babergh Planning Portal

Previous Applications:
Previous Applications:

B/16/00286 | Erection of 1 no. two-storey dwelling with associated ancillary outbuilding and improvements to existing vehicular access as amended by agent's letter dated 8 April 2016 and submission of amended plans 16/15/02a,03a,04a,05a and 06 and external materials samples. | Land west of Brambles, Lower Street, Stanstead, SUDBURY, CO10 9AH
(Approved by Babergh DC)
07.07.16    Playground
1. To receive an update regarding weekly inspection - Weekly inspection showed that some of the equipment needed cleaning and it was decided to get this done.
2. Discuss and approve ROSPA inspection in September – Approved
3. Discuss unapproved usage of playground area - The Parish Council were advised that there was a concern about a dog being allowed in the children’s playground from an adjacent house. The clerk was asked to write to the property owner concerned to keep the gate closed and not to allow the dog into the park.
08.07.16
Tarmaccing on Path no. 8 
Quotes have been received and waiting for one more visit
09.07.16
Discuss obtaining WI Fi for Community Centre & Council use – The clerk reported that County Broadband could offer a service at £19.99 per month plus installation cost. This was approved.
10.07.16
Quotes to be obtained for cutting of hedge and grass at the bus shelter

11.07.16
Discuss arranging a special meeting to discuss the council’s finances and how any proposed projects. To be discussed at next full meeting on 29th September 2016
5% for agreeing to continue the policy for three years. The annual charge for the three years is £572.16.
12.07.16
Clerks Report
· The clerk showed the councillors some signs for dogs and was instructed to order them plus two signs for the park
· The clerk suggested that payment to ICO should be done by an annual direct debit and this was approved.
· The clerk reported that a pooh bin to be located near the church has been ordered.
· All other items asper the agenda

13.07.16
Financial Matters:

· Invoices/accounts for payment since the last meeting approved.
· Receipts since last meeting were approved.
· Statement of Account were approved.

14.07.16     Councillors were asked if there were any matter they wanted to discuss at the next meeting of the Parish Council and were reminded that the Clerk needs to be told at least four days before that meeting. 
· Cllr Theobold proposed that the council look at acquiring an electrical winder for the church tower.
Meeting was declared closed at 22:15 hours

Date of next full meeting: Thursday 29th September 2016 at 8:00pm
(The agenda can be seen on the village website http://stanstead.onesuffolk.net/ )
Enquiries to Roy Weedon email stansteadpc@gmail.com

